
 

 

 

  

  

 

 

BOH MEETING MINUTES –3/6/18 
 

Attending 

Robin Williams, Chairwoman 

James Griffin, Vice Chair 

Joseph Tennyson, MD, Member 

 

Also in attendance: Cathleen Liberty, Director of Public Health and Tina Nolin, Clerk 

 

Meeting called to order 6:30 pm 

 

REVIEW OF MEETING MINUTES 

 

Review of February meeting minutes and accepted by Chair Williams, Vice Chair Griffin and Member 

Tennyson. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

 

11 High Street 

After some discussion, Member Tennyson motioned to deny the full 18th month extension request of the 

owner, but grant him a 3-month extension, with further review dependent on a good faith effort to make 

all corrections. Vice Chair Griffin seconded the motioned.  Vote of Board 3 – 0, Chair Williams: yes, 

Vice Chair Griffin: yes; Member Tennyson: yes. 

 

67 Winter Street 

Resolved prior to meeting 

 

121 BPR E 

Resolved prior to meeting 

 

BOARD BUSINESS 

 

PUBLIC HEALTH ISSUES 

 

CDB Edibles 

Director Liberty made the Board aware of CDB edibles, also known as Kratom, a synthetic opioid that is 

being marketed at tobacco stores. The Board members discussed the effect that the edibles can have on a 

person and Member Tennyson will invite a toxicologist from Marlborough Hospital to the April meeting 

to speak to how the edibles affect a person. 

Draft Regulations (Non-Medical Recreational Cannabis) 

Board briefly reviewed the draft regulations but requested more time to study them. The Board also 

requested that a meeting be devoted to going through and discuss the regulations. 

 



 

 

 

MONTHLY REPORTS 

 

• Nurse’s Report 

Director Liberty submitted the  Public Health Nurse’s report and accepted to be placed on file..  

  

• Sanitarians’ Reports 

Presented by Director Liberty - reports were submitted and accepted to be placed on file. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS UNKNOWN AT TIME OF POSTING 

 

Body Works Regulations 

After some discussion surrounding massage establishments and body works establishments, it was decided 

to review regulations used by the City of Newton and continue the discussion at next month’s meeting to 

determine if Marlborough should move forward with regulations of their own concerning Body Works 

establishments.  

 

ADJOURN 

Motion – to adjourn meeting at 7:30 PM – Member Tennyson  

Second –  Chair Williams  

3-0 vote to adjourn Board of Health Meeting at 7:30 PM, Chairwoman Williams: yes; Vice Chair Griffin: 

yes; Member Tennyson: yes. 

 

 

Next Board of Health meeting will be on April 10, 2018 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

          4/10/2018 

                                   

Chair Williams        Dated 

 

Cc:  Board of Health Members 

            City Council 

       City Clerk 

City of Marlborough Website 


